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Dear (Senator/ Representative Name)

As a concerned citizen of DeBary, I am writing to express my strong support for reforming 2023’s SB 102, known as the Live Local.  While the bill was designed to address work force housing shortages in some cities, its broad application to every city, especially small cities like DeBary, will cause more harm than good with unintentional consequences.

Below, please find draft revisions that I ask you to consider proposing in the 2024 legislative session. 
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Amendment 1:  Exempt Commercial, Industrial and Mixed Uses within PUDs.
Amendment 2:  Eliminate 80%-120% Median Income Range and only use 80% or less only Median.  Force Developers to use Tax Exemptions to Subsidize Rental Rates
Amendment 3:  Exempt cities with populations of 30,000 or less and/or less than $50M in annual General Fund Revenues
Amendment 4:  Establish a maximum of 12 Units/Acre which counties/cities may increase if desired
Amendment 5:  Revise or eliminate automatic administrative Approvals.  Allow residents the opportunity to participate in the process. 
Amendment 6:  Institute or Clarify Audit Authority
Amendment 7: Revise mixed use minimum square footage criteria and establish a maximum of 75% square feet for multifamily
Amendment 8: Add commercial and mixed use to section 166.04151(7)(h) so it reads: This subsection does not apply to property defined as recreational and commercial working waterfront in s. 342.201(2)(b) in any area zoned as industrial, commercial, or mixed-use

DeBary city leaders have created a comprehensive plan that has mapped out density in appropriate areas.  By doing so, they ensured that the roads and infrastructure can support density. The Live Local Act will destroy this carefully balanced approach to growth. 

The City of DeBary is rich in a variety of housing options, including many affordable housing options.  From our subsidized housing projects, to numerous beautiful mobile home communities, to apartment complexes, to available single family homes under $200,000 there are affordable living opportunities below the targeted range in this bill.

Finally, by bypassing the regular government process and requiring only automatic administrative approval, the bill has stripped away the ability for citizens to participate in the development process in their own city. Public participation on issues that impact residents and taxpayers is a key component of our democracy. 

I kindly request the above listed revisions be adopted in order to ensure that current residents and homeowners are not faced with exorbitant tax increases to pay for the infrastructure for these projects, and we do not lose the beauty of our City.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,
(YOUR NAME)

